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May 18, 2020 
 

HHS Cancels its Data Collection Deadline Scheduled 
for Today, May 18, to Inform Remdesivir Distribution  

 

HHS will inform hospitals about the next data collection period 

 
The Department of Health and Human Services has canceled today’s deadline for 
hospitals and health systems to submit data to inform the agency’s distribution of its 
supply of remdesivir. The deadline for submitting data into HHS’s TeleTracking system 
was supposed to be today, May 18, at 11:59 p.m. ET.   
 
Late last week, HHS notified hospitals that another round of data were to be collected by 

midnight tonight to inform the distribution of the remdesivir that Gilead donated to the 

U.S. Over the weekend, HHS determined that it did not need the additional data at this 

time. Registered users of the TeleTracking portal received an email announcing the 

agency’s decision to postpone data collection. 

 

While hospitals do not have to submit the COVID-19 admission and COVID-19 intensive 

care unit occupancy data to TeleTracking today, HHS has indicated it intends to ask for 

updated data again in the next few weeks.  

 

The AHA has urged HHS to share a data reporting schedule with hospitals so that your 

staff can know well in advance when the data are due and plan to fulfill the request. The 

AHA will share any additional information with you once we have received it from HHS.   

 
 

 

https://www.aha.org/special-bulletin/2020-05-15-next-deadline-hhs-requested-data-inform-remdesivir-distribution-monday

